
 

 

There are two common reasons your inverter will be offline: 1) a lost connection to your 

home internet router or 2) the software controller has frozen during an update. It is 

imperative that your inverter remains connected to the internet for monitoring critical faults 

and alarms. Additionally, this connection is required by the inverter manufacturer for warranty 

purposes.  

To bring your Smart SI Series system back online, please follow these steps: 

Restart your router: Ensure your home Wi-Fi can connect to the internet. If your inverter is 

connected via an Ethernet data cable, ensure it is securely plugged into your router. You 

might need to unplug and replug it to hear a 'click'. 

Restart the inverter: If the software controller is frozen, you will need to restart the inverter. 

Please refer to the steps below to shut down and restart the system. 

1. Shut down the inverter 

You will first need to shut down the inverter before you can restart it.   

 



  

2. Restart the inverter 

Once the inverter has been shut down, you will need to restart it. Follow the instructions 

below.  

 

 

3. The inverter should be back online in couple of minutes. 

4. You can also check your inverter is online in your MyRedback app. 

5. If your inverter remains offline or you need assistance, please raise a Member 

Support Form.   

 

https://www.plicoenergy.com.au/member-support
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